GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION

A Member of Bowls England
WOMEN’S DIVISION
Minutes of Women’s Division Management Meeting 
Monday 15 March 2021, 10.30 am 
Venue –   Zoom meeting
Present:   Secretary/BE Delegate Lindsay Collin (LC), Joint Treasurer Angela Cary (AC), Match Secretary Myra Savage (MS), Section representatives Christine Magee (CM), Anne Beaven (AB), Trish Nunn (TN), Debbie Hurford (DH)
Christine Magee again took on the role of Acting Chair, and welcomed Angela Cary to her first meeting

1. Apologies       Joint Treasurer Avril Hole (AH)   
2. Amendments to minutes   of 5 October 2020           Under 9.3 should say 21 ‘shots’ not ‘ends’.
3. Minutes of 5 October 2020                          Corrected, then ratified and signed as a true record
4. Matters arising       None not otherwise on the agenda
5. Secretary’s Report   LC

5.1
Secretary again indicated that most of her actions in the last six months have been as County Administrator, but that she had not neglected WD matters, particularly in relation to competitions, matches and selection matters.  
5.2
The GBA Club Handbooks and the WD Yearbooks have been produced and will be distributed on 20 March from 4 section hubs.  All Covid precautions taken.

5.3
JEC meetings (Zoom) have been held on normal frequency.  Main problem is having no County Treasurer; a few suggestions made by committee members to mitigate this situation, though most would involve almost as much extra work to make operate, as would be saved by LC.  LC thanked the members for their ideas.


5.4
Affiliation coming up in May.  Lots to do in relation to that, including handling money.
5.5
Presentation Luncheon optimistically arranged for this October at Hatherley Manor.
5.6
Various useful documents – in relation to the ‘return to play’ - had been circulated to clubs and to all County Officers.  LC elaborated on these and would send on after the meeting a couple that only those also on the JEC might have received, to the rest of the Management Committee.   She summarised some key dates from one of the slides and what was expected, optimistically, on those dates :
· 29 March
‘Rule of six’ applies (but too early !); singles/pairs/triples; toilets open; takeaways allowed, but consumed off site; coaching 1:1 allowed, group coaching 6 max; travel local

· 12 April

‘Rule of six’ applies; singles/pairs/triples; toilets and changing rooms open; takeaways allowed; coaching 1:1 allowed, group coaching 6 max; travel unrestricted

· 17 May

‘Rule of six’ applies; singles/pairs/triples; toilets open; indoor consumption allowed; coaching 1:1 allowed, group coaching 30 involved max; travel unrestricted

· 21 June

Should be total freedom, but who knows ?  Fours allowed, anyway, probably full matches

       This set of dates refers both to matches and competitions, as well, so relates to agenda items 7 and 8 too.
6.  
Financial matters / Treasurer’s Report.     AH  
Treasurer unable to attend today, so no Report, but would have been the same as can (in due course) be found in the WD Delegate Meeting minutes for Wednesday 17 March 2021.
7. Match Secretary’s Report. 
7.1
Well, what can I say about last season’s matches? Not a lot as there were none!  Moving swiftly onwards, Lindsay and I attended a MEL meeting by Zoom on Wednesday last.  It was very pleasant to catch up with everyone, and many things were discussed.

· Cambridgeshire are staying with us in the MEL.  There was some debate that they might be taking part in an Eastern Counties  league, but this is now not happening.

· A long discussion took place on “forward planning” for Covid 19.  Lindsay had very kindly laid out in a document options for what we hope will happen.  This was sent round to all MEL participants and discussed thoroughly.

· Concern was raised over being able to go into clubhouses, coach travel etc.  It was felt quite strongly that people were not yet 100% feeling safe about travelling in cars or coaches.

· It was agreed that Match Secretaries would go ahead and provisionally rebook the MEL games they each had scheduled before 21 June.  In our case this was :
· 18/5 – v Oxfordshire –  They have offered anything in week commencing 30/8, which I have declined due to the fact we already have two matches that week.

· 21/5  - v Leicestershire –  Leicestershire have offered, as of today, three dates, and we will accept Tuesday 17 August.
· 10/6 – v Cambridgeshire – Provisionally arranged for Wednesday 11 August.
· 16/6 – v Worcestershire - Provisionally arranged for Wednesday 15 September.

· We have 3 ladies and 1 mixed friendly matches before 21 June.  I would like to bring it to the meeting that maybe we think hard about cancelling the 3 ladies friendlies.  The mixed one is Warwickshire’s match, so up to them what to do.   I feel we are going to have to be trying to squash an awful lot of games and comps into a small time frame.  It would only be for this year.   After a balanced discussion, agreed to cancel the three games just for this year.  [Action MS]
· The JT matches will have to be re-arranged as well, but whether it stays as a round-robin or becomes a knockout for this season only, remains to be decided.  Either way we shall have to keep dates available for WHEN we get through the first round !
· The two JT practice games will have to be cancelled, but I am sure if the selectors feel we need one, that could be arranged.

· Hopefully we can get everything sorted out and re-arranged and at least have a somewhat nearly complete fixture card fairly soon.  Of course, this is down to things re Covid remaining positive.

8. Competitions      CM  

8.1
The Competition Secretaries had discussed the season, and were determined that the competitions will happen !  The provisional National Championship dates were to be 19 August to 5 September, with various parameters already indicated by BE, but might well be confirmed :
· They would be unified and integrated throughout the period, probably with three sessions per day

· The number of qualifiers for Gloucestershire was yet to be advised.   Might only be one in some competitions, but L advised that - as the tenth biggest county in terms of women members – we might hope to have a second qualifier in some events.  Should be told by 29 March.  [Action LC]
· Formats would be shorter (to facilitate three sessions) :  Singles unchanged; pairs 3 bowl, 18 ends; triples 2 bowl, 18 ends; fours 2 bowl, 18 ends.  The same formats would be used in the county rounds.

· We have the rescheduling of the county rounds to do, once the official BE guidance is forthcoming.

· Important that advice to competitors goes out quickly from the County, so that we know who might be dropping out.  If a large number drop out from one competition, redraws might conceivably be necessary.

· Other points: Remind competitors of rule changes; ask for 2019 trophies back fairly early; check contact details.
· Two final points were important :

· Should refunds be allowed ?  Committee voted ‘no’ as competitions not cancelled, but rescheduled.  Rule 2.19 allows for rescheduling.
· Once the reworked schedule for Leamington is known, that must be quickly circulated, as competitors have to be available for Leamington, so might need to withdraw.
· Timely communication with clubs and competitors is vital.

9. Planning and prospects for 2021 season
9.1
Very optimistic outlook.  In fact, however, many aspects of the restart have been covered under agenda items 7 and 8.  As well a summary of the key dates under item 5.  Much information previously circulated to clubs.  Definitive guidance could be with us inside 2 weeks.
9.2
Big Bowls Weekend 28-31 May.  Response seems to be good so far from clubs.
10. AOB
10.1
Selection matters
10.1.1
WD Team Manager yet to be appointed, for John’s and Walker.  Selection Committee will recommend, in due course, with Management Committee to confirm (as specified in Role Description  Dec 2018).  
10.1.2
 Amy Rose, various matters. Manager/Coach needs to be appointed by Management Committee formally, to ensure that – as a County team – the County takes responsibility and the running of the team is on a formal basis.   Questions raised about : Team selection process; safeguarding and DBS; parental support and agreement.  Discussed at length and agreed that LC should consult with the WD Selection Committee and Val Molton over the selection process.  [Action LC]
10.2
Coaching 2021

LC summarised the coaching/development plans for the season.  Three aspects had been arranged and agreed with County Development Officer/Coaching Co-ordinator David Rolls :
a) Women’s Division coaching, for present and aspirant John’s players.  Generally fortnightly at Cotswold or Gloucester City/Spa.
b) Gloucestershire Youth Academy.  Once a month at Cheltenham BC or Gloucester City/Spa.
c) Amy Rose squad coaching.   Team play, tactics and skill development.  Once a month between GYA sessions, in same locations.
These three programmes alone will occupy every Saturday morning from early April to early September.
10.3
TN asked about Cynthia Cloke and Maddie Hale, whether Shirley Lewis knew about them.  LC said that she though so, but would check.   [Action LC]
10.4
AB asked that LC be sure to update the Dowty e-mail contact, Rita Preen.  [Action LC]
Meeting closed at 12.28 pm
Date of next meeting :  TBA
Signed  …………………………………………..


Date  …………………………..
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